
“Seeing Christ in ourselves and others” 

Please visit our website:  www.holyfamily.bhcet.org.uk 
Follow us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/holyfamilyprimary  

w/e Friday 20th December, 2024 

Welcome,  Ласкаво просимо, добро пожаловать, Witamy, Sveiki,  

Bienvenido, Bienvenue,  ยนิดตีอ้นรบั    to our weekly newsletter.   

 

Year 4 First Holy Communion Programme 
 

Dates for the 2024/2025 First Holy Communion programme are available on the school  
website, link here https://holyfamily.bhcet.org.uk/catholic-life/first-holy-communion 

 

NEWSLETTER 

Term Dates 

School closes for Christmas on 

Friday 20th December, 2024 
and reopens on   

Monday 6th January, 2025 
 

Details of 2024, 2025 & 2026  term dates  are 

available on our website.   Click the 

calendar icon or see the documents 

section in My Child At School. 

 

 

IMPORTANT— Online Safeguarding Alert 
 

This week, we shared a safety alert on the school’s 
Facebook page, which we would like to share again. 

 

This alert relates to online gaming platforms, such 
as Fortnite.  School across the area have received 
information that a ‘Lisa’ and her alleged cousin 
‘Oscar’ are befriending pupils online via gaming 

platforms and praising them on their playing 
skills.  The children are being asked for their 

contact details, which are then added to a huge 
online group.  These groups are then sent 

extremely inappropriate content and images. 
 

Please monitor your child’s online activity and 
discuss with them how to keep themselves safe 
online.  

Attendance Stars 
 

The Class with the best weekly attendance 
will be rewarded with an additional activity. 

 
 

This week’s Attendance Stars  
are 

 

Year 2 & 6   

Congratulations! 

 

Mass 
It was lovely to see so many children and families at Mass 
on Bambinelli Sunday.   Please see below details of 
Christmas Mass times.  Further information is also 
available via the Parish Newsletter link below 
 

https://holyfamily.bhcet.org.uk/catholic-life/holy-family-parish 

 

OUTSTANDING & OVERDUE ACCOUNTS 

Please could all outstanding and overdue balances 

on My Child At School be paid in full before the 

start of next term.   This includes all amounts for 

school meals, wrap around care clubs and school 

trips. Any outstanding arrears on accounts may 

affect future bookings.   Thank you. 

http://www.holyfamily.bhcet.org.uk
https://www.facebook.com/holyfamilyprimary
https://holyfamily.bhcet.org.uk/catholic-life/first-holy-communion
https://holyfamily.bhcet.org.uk/termdates
https://holyfamily.bhcet.org.uk/catholic-life/holy-family-parish


 

 

Happy Birthday  
to pupils celebrating their birthday during the next week. 

 

Back To School Footwear  
 

We are very proud of how smart our 

children look in their school uniform.  Please can we 

remind families that trainers should only be worn 

during PE lessons.   In accordance with our school 

uniform policy, please can all children wear sensible, 

plain black school shoes.                            Thank you! 

 

Names On New Uniform 
 

Please could ALL items of school uniform 
include your child’s name.  We have a number 
of items in ‘lost property’ that we are 
unfortunately unable to return to children as 
they aren’t named.   

Leela R Millie D Gabriel K Martha W Penelope H 

 Maia P  Liam L  

     

     

     

 

Reception Class 2025   
Please contact us to arrange a visit. 

 

Reverse Advent Calendar   
 

Thank you very much for all the generous 
donations we have received towards the ‘freshen 
up’ and ’keep warm’ gift bags.  These items will 
really help people in need in our local community. 

 Absence Due To Illness  

Please allow children to have 48 hours clear of any sickness, upset tummy or illness before 
they return to school.  This will allow them to recover, start eating properly again and help to 
stop illness spreading.  Please inform the school office by email or telephone of any illness 
before 9.15 am.    Thank you  

After School Interest Clubs 
New clubs will be advertised after 
Christmas and will start w/c Monday 
13th January, 2025.   

 

School Bags 

Please could we also ask that children do 
not bring huge backpacks to school.  As 
you will have seen when you have been 
into school, we have limited cloarkroom 
storage and large bags leave no room for 
coats to hang, which end up 
all over the floor.  A reading 

folder style is preferred.  
Thank you for your 
continued support. 

https://www.darlington.gov.uk/education-and-learning/school-years/admissions/apply-online


 

 
Music Concert 

 
Congratulations and well done to the children 
who are learning to play guitar with Durham 

Music Service.   
 

Earlier this week, the children performed for 
the whole school the songs they have been 

learning.  Everyone really enjoyed it! 

Incredible Performances 
 

This week classes performed their Christmas productions, reminding us of the true meaning of 
Christmas.   The performances and singing were incredible!  Thank you to all parents, carers and 

family members for coming along to support the Year 1 and Year 2 performance and the Year 3 and 
Year 4 performance. We would also like to thank staff for helping the children.  

Christmas Liturgy 
 

Thank you to Year 5 and Year 6 for ending this term with a wonderful liturgy and Christmas carols. 


